
  
 

CITY COUNCIL AGENDA REPORT 
 

 
DATE:   JANUARY 29, 2021  
 
TO:  HONORABLE MAYOR AND COUNCILMEMBERS 
 
FROM: ROBERT YALDA, P. E., T. E., PUBLIC WORKS DIRECTOR/CITY ENGINEER  
  TATIANA HOLDEN, P.E., SENIOR CIVIL ENGINEER 

 
SUBJECT: ADOPTION OF RESOLUTION NO. 2021-1714, REQUESTING THE BOARD 

OF SUPERVISORS OF THE LOS ANGELES COUNTY FLOOD CONTROL 
DISTRICT OF THE STATE OF CALIFORNIA TO ACCEPT, ON BEHALF OF 
SAID DISTRICT, THE TRANSFER AND CONVEYANCE OF THE STORM 
DRAIN IMPROVEMENTS KNOWN AS PRIVATE DRAIN NO. 2353 IN THE 
CITY OF CALABASAS FOR FUTURE OPERATION, MAINTENANCE, 
REPAIR AND IMPROVEMENT, AND AUTHORIZE THE TRANSFER AND 
CONVEYANCE HEREOF    

 
MEETING FEBRUARY 10, 2021  
DATE: 
 
 
SUMMARY RECOMMENDATION: 
 
Staff recommends to adopt Resolution No. 2021-1714 requesting the board of 
supervisors of the Los Angeles County Flood Control District of the State of California to 
accept, on behalf of said District, the transfer and conveyance of the storm drain No. 
2353 in the City of Calabasas for future operation, maintenance, repair and 
improvement, and authorize the transfer and conveyance hereof. 
 
BACKGROUND: 
 
In April 1992, the City and the Los Angeles County Flood Control District (LACFCD) 
entered into an agreement to allow the transfer of storm drains to LACFCD for future 
operation, maintenance, repair and improvement. 
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The Conditional Use Permit No. CUP-003-013, requesting construction of an 86-unit 
multi-family residential development at 4240 Las Virgenes Road, was approved by City 
Council on August 1, 2007. Per the approved project plans, private underground storm 
drain lines were built and connected to the private drain system (PD 2353) to serve the 
site. 
 
DISCUSSION/ANALYSIS: 
 
The storm drain known as Private Drain No. 2353 crosses Las Virgenes Road and 
passes through Muse School and Tract 43724 to Las Virgenes Creek.   
 
Attachment B shows location of the drainage facility to be transferred. The Los Angeles 
County Flood Control Maintenance District is ready to accept the facility upon adoption 
of the attached resolution by the City Council. A “Certificate of Acceptance” will be 
provided by the County upon their acceptance of resolution No. 2021-1714. The storm 
drain facility will then be owned and maintained by the Los Angeles County Flood 
Control Maintenance District under the existing county-wide storm drain benefits 
assessment district. 
 
FISCAL IMPACT/SOURCE OF FUNDING: 
 
Adoption of the Resolution No. 2021-1714 poses no fiscal impact. 
 
REQUESTED ACTION: 
 
Staff recommends to adopt Resolution No. 2021-1714 requesting the board of 
supervisors of the Los Angeles County Flood Control District of the State of California to 
accept, on behalf of said District, the transfer and conveyance of the storm drain No. 
2353 in the City of Calabasas for future operation, maintenance, repair and 
improvement, and authorize the transfer and conveyance hereof. 
 
ATTACHMENTS:  
 
Attachment A: Resolution No. 2021-1714 
 
Attachment B:  Storm drain plan for PD 2353  


